
 
 

November 2, 2023 
 
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

FLOATING DOCK AND GANGWAY ON THE MISSISSIPPI RIVER AT RIVER 
MILE 503.5 NEAR THE VILLAGE OF CORDOVA IN ROCK ISLAND COUNTY 

 
 
Notice is hereby given to all interested parties that the Illinois Department of 
Natural Resources, Office of Water Resources (IDNR/OWR) has received an 
application for permit from John Damgaard, 1424 Lake Knoll Drive, Lake Saint 
Louis, Missouri 63367 to construct a floating dock and gangway on the Mississippi 
River in the northwest quarter of section 31, township 20 North, range 2 East of the 
4th Principal Meridian in Rock Island County.  A location map is provided on the 
second page of this notice.  
 
The submitted application, plans and correspondence indicate that the applicant 
has constructed a floating dock and gangway on the right descending bank of the 
Mississippi River.  The floating dock will have outer dimensions of 36ft by 24ft and 
feature a peaked roof over an internal boat slip.  The dock will be anchored to the 
top of bank by way of a gangway measuring 75ft by 4ft4in.  The applicant 
indicates that the dock is seasonal and removed each year to avoid river ice.      
 
Inquiries may be directed to Kristian Peterson at 217/558-4532.  All interested 
parties are invited to submit written statements regarding the proposed work to the 
Illinois Department of Natural Resources, One Natural Resources Way, 
Springfield, Illinois 62702 by November 30, 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Credit:  Background map obtained from Google Earth. 




